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Q.  On page 3 of the Holyrood Outlook included in the 2016 Capital Budget Application, 1 

Hydro states: “The Muskrat Falls development and the Labrador Island Link (LIL) are 2 

expected to be in service in late 2017. Holyrood will be required for prime power 3 

production throughout the interim period (i.e. to the in-service date of the LIL) and it 4 

is intended that the facility remain fully available for generation in stand-by mode 5 

until the 2020-2021 timeframe.” 6 

 7 

Please provide any updates regarding the expected timeframe for which Holyrood 8 

will be required for prime power production and stand-by production. 9 

 10 

 11 

A. It is still planned to operate the Holyrood Thermal Generating Station (HTGS) units 12 

for prime power production through to the in-service date of the LIL and potentially 13 

longer depending on the schedule for the in-service of the Muskrat Falls generating 14 

units.  Hydro does not, at this time, have an updated schedule for LIL or the 15 

Muskrat Falls generating facility. We understand that Nalcor is presently reviewing 16 

the project schedule and once Hydro received the revised schedule, the company 17 

will reflect new dates in its planning.     18 

 

  


